
Durham University Scouting and Guiding Group Club Report 

Term so far has been going great for DUSAGG, our initial Welcome Meeting for the group brought it 

a healthy number of people that we have slowly seen keep appearing to our events thereafter, 

especially the fresher’s fire held the same night!  Shortly after, it was time for our bowling trip to the 

other side of Durham campus, Stockton, which went down a treat with some of our exec members 

and newcomers for the year. Our fresher’s camp this year was held on Halloween weekend at Moor 

House, giving our members some time out of Durham and the chance to do some crate-stacking and 

tomahawk throwing. The only downside of the camp is that the pumpkins that we had hoped to get 

had sold out by camp! But the tea-lights created a lovely ambience around the fire. 

We were hoping to have held a falconry session by now, but the man we were liaising with had to 

cancel. This weekend (21st – 22nd) is the Midnight Madness competition in Durham area for local 

scout and guide groups to spend the night hiking and doing activities with some members of 

DUSAGG helping to supervise and organise the event. 

For the rest of term, we have plans of a Safari Supper through the exec houses in Durham, a trip to 

York Christmas market hopefully and our usual end of term meal. 

 

Yasmin Hall (DUSAGG Secretary) 


